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Vehicular Assault Collision Closes NB I-5 During The Morning Commute 

 
King County: Just after 1:00am this morning, Washington State Patrol (WSP) communications 
received 9-1-1 calls reporting a serious collision NB I-5 just south of S. 188th St. 
 
Once troopers arrived at the scene, they observed a Toyota Tacoma in the left ditch and discovered 
that the driver had been ejected. A little further north of this vehicle there was a Kia Sportage that was 
on its top in lane 3 with the driver out of the vehicle walking around. 
 
It was determined that the Kia was traveling at an extremely high speed and struck the right rear of 
the Toyota causing it to roll. 
 
The driver of the Toyota sustained facial injuries and was transported to the hospital and is in stable 
condition. The driver of the Kia was exhibiting signs of impairment and was subsequently placed in 
custody for investigation of Vehicular Assault. The driver was identified as Edzon Enrique Gutierrez-
Perez, 19 years old. 
 
The WSP understands the frustration that roadway closures cause for drivers. The WSP will always 
do a thorough investigation as that is imperative for the victims and their families. The choices made 
by drivers that get behind the wheel impaired are one hundred percent preventable and sadly lead to 
road closures, injuries, and fatalities. 
 
The video link below shows this horrific preventable collision. 
 

082224collision.mp4

 
WSP detectives are seeking anyone that witnessed or observed the Kia prior to the collision. Please 
email Detective Sergeev at Ivan.Sergeev@wsp.wa.gov.  
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